Lauren Evans

From: James Bonner <James.Bonner@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au>

Sent: Thursday, 5 April 2018 3:14 PM

To: Lauren Evans

Subject: RE: Nowra Brickworks Quarry - Modification 2 (MP 07_0123 MOD 2)

Dear Lauren Evans,

Council has no objection to the proposed modification to allow SCCCR Quarries to import up to
200,000 tonnes of VENM and/or Excavated Natural Material (ENM) per year for
blending/rehabilitation purposes. This is subject to the operator complying, where applicable, with
the EPA’s Resource Recovery Order Under Part 9, Clause 93 of the POEO (Waste) Regulation
2014, being the “The excavated natural material order 2014".

In addition, Council’s Environmental Services have noted that Council has in the past and
continue to have concerns about sediment being tracked onto the highway from this premises.
Nearby commercial premises have also complained about dust coming from the quarry. These
concerns have been passed on to the EPA as they come up.

Regards

James Bonner

Unit Manager — Development Services Nowra
Shoalhaven City Council

02 4429 3382

council@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au
www.shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au
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Please address all emails to council@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au for record purposes

From: Lauren Evans <Lauren.Evans@planning.nsw.gov.au>

Sent: Tuesday, 20 March 2018 8:23 AM

To: Council Email <Council@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au>; EPA Planning Matters Mailbox
<planning.matters@epa.nsw.gov.au>; industry.coordination@industry.nsw.gov.au
Subject: Nowra Brickworks Quarry - Modification 2 (MP 07_0123 MOD 2)

Good morning

South Coast Concrete Crushing and Recycling Quarries (SCCCR Quarries) has submitted a modification application for
the Nowra Brickworks Quarry Project, in the Shoalhaven City local government area.

The current project approval allows SCCCR Quarries to import up to 200,000 tonnes of Virgin Excavated Natural
Material (VENM) per year for blending/rehabilitation purposes. The proposed modification would allow SCCCR
Quarries to import up to 200,000 tonnes of VENM and/or Excavated Natural Material (ENM) per year for
blending/rehabilitation purposes.

A copy of the Environmental Assessment (EA) is attached for your information. You can also view the application on
the Department’s website:
http://majorprojects.planning.nsw.gov.au/index.pl?action=view job&job id=9165




Due to the minor nature of the modification, the proposal will not be placed on public exhibition. However, you are
invited to comment on the proposed modification and include advice on recommended conditions of consent by
close of business on Wednesday 28 March 2018.

For any further enquiries, please do not hesitate to contact me.
Kind Regards

Lauren Evans

Senior Planning Officer

Resource Assessments | Planning Services

320 Pitt Street | GPO Box 39 | Sydney NSW 2001

T 02 9274 6311 E lauren.evans@planning.nsw.gov.au
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This message may contain both confidential and privileged information intended only
for the addressee named above.
IT you have received this email in error, please notify the sender immediately then
destroy the original message.



